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This is a published notice on the Find a Tender service: https://www.find-
tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/013127-2021 

Tender

FS430727 Precautionary Allergen Labelling (PAL)

The Food Standards Agency

F02: Contract notice

Notice identifier: 2021/S 000-013127
Procurement identifier (OCID): ocds-h6vhtk-02bab8  
Published 10 June 2021, 10:45pm

Section I: Contracting authority

I.1) Name and addresses

The Food Standards Agency

Foss House, Peasholme Green

York

YO1 7PR

Email

fsa.procurement@food.gov.uk

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address(es)

Main address

https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/013127-2021
https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/013127-2021
mailto:fsa.procurement@food.gov.uk
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www.food.gov.uk

I.3) Communication

The procurement documents are available for unrestricted and full direct access, free of
charge, at

https://food.bravosolution.co.uk/web/login.html

Additional information can be obtained from the above-mentioned address

Tenders or requests to participate must be submitted electronically via

https://food.bravosolution.co.uk/web/login.html

Tenders or requests to participate must be submitted to the above-mentioned address

I.4) Type of the contracting authority

Ministry or any other national or federal authority

I.5) Main activity

General public services

Section II: Object

II.1) Scope of the procurement

II.1.1) Title

FS430727 Precautionary Allergen Labelling (PAL)

II.1.2) Main CPV code

73000000 - Research and development services and related consultancy services

II.1.3) Type of contract

Services

II.1.4) Short description

http://www.food.gov.uk
https://food.bravosolution.co.uk/web/login.html
https://food.bravosolution.co.uk/web/login.html
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PAL can provide important information to food hypersensitive (FHS) consumers if the
wording and format of the warning is clear and supported by a thorough risk assessment.
However, where the warning is unclear and used in untargeted way – for example as a
blanket disclaimer - it can reduce consumer choice, without offering any real protection
and reduce overall trust in the warning, creating anxiety for consumers and impacting
upon their safety.

To address the inconsistent and untargeted application of PAL we need to first improve
our thinking and test a range of policy proposals with stakeholders. The aim is that a
consensus is reached on the best solutions to address the issues within this complex and
uncertain area of food policy.

We are looking to commission a contractor who can design and deliver a comprehensive
consultation on new policy proposals.

The study should be completed within 7 months of the contract being signed.

The consultation will need to capture feedback from a broad range and number of
stakeholders, in order for the FSA to be able to implement policies relating to PAL in
future in the confidence that they have been robustly tested with stakeholders.

II.1.6) Information about lots

This contract is divided into lots: No

II.2) Description

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UK - United Kingdom

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

PAL can provide important information to food hypersensitive (FHS) consumers if the
wording and format of the warning is clear and supported by a thorough risk assessment.
However, where the warning is unclear and used in untargeted way – for example as a
blanket disclaimer - it can reduce consumer choice, without offering any real protection
and reduce overall trust in the warning, creating anxiety for consumers and impacting
upon their safety.

To address the inconsistent and untargeted application of PAL we need to first improve
our thinking and test a range of policy proposals with stakeholders. The aim is that a
consensus is reached on the best solutions to address the issues within this complex and
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uncertain area of food policy.

We are looking to commission a contractor who can design and deliver a comprehensive
consultation on new policy proposals.

The study should be completed within 7 months of the contract being signed.

The consultation will need to capture feedback from a broad range and number of
stakeholders, in order for the FSA to be able to implement policies relating to PAL in
future in the confidence that they have been robustly tested with stakeholders.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Price is not the only award criterion and all criteria are stated only in the procurement
documents

II.2.7) Duration of the contract, framework agreement or dynamic purchasing system

Duration in months

7

This contract is subject to renewal

No

II.2.10) Information about variants

Variants will be accepted: No

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No
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Section IV. Procedure

IV.1) Description

IV.1.1) Type of procedure

Open procedure

IV.1.8) Information about the Government Procurement Agreement (GPA)

The procurement is covered by the Government Procurement Agreement: Yes

IV.2) Administrative information

IV.2.2) Time limit for receipt of tenders or requests to participate

Date

28 July 2021

Local time

12:00pm

IV.2.4) Languages in which tenders or requests to participate may be submitted

English

IV.2.7) Conditions for opening of tenders

Date

28 July 2021

Local time

12:00pm
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Section VI. Complementary information

VI.1) Information about recurrence

This is a recurrent procurement: No

VI.4) Procedures for review

VI.4.1) Review body

Food Standards Agency

York

Country

United Kingdom
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